
East High Parent’s Association 

Minutes from March 17, 2011 

The meeting was called to order at 1:05pm by Board President Deirdre O’Farrell. 

Present:  Tammy Doyel, Elizabeth Wilkes, Jay Voncannon, Brent Anderson, Betsy Redler, 

Deirdre O’Farrell, Aaron Santry, Steve Shook, Nancy Hwang, Will Klunder, Mandy Jordan. 

Absent:  Nancy LeCompte, Cal Wiebe, Dee Marsh. 

Visitors:  Joe Camenzind, Jane Camenzind, Dyana Diffin, Doreen Papadatos, Sue Tirukonda. 

Minutes from February 17, 2011 Meeting 

The minutes from the February 17, 2011 IBPA Board Meeting were reviewed.  Jay VonCannon 

made a motion to accept the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Tammy Doyel and all 

voted in approval. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Nancy LeCompte presented the Treasurer’s Report.  Our February donations totaled $250 and 

our current balance is $8,168.66.  Nancy also noted that on May 13, 2010 The IBPA Board voted 

to give Arts Partners $400 at Mrs. Frey’s request.  However, that proposal was funded through 

a grant so the $400 will go back into our fund. 

There was discussion about the amount of money we want to carry over to the next year and 

whether we may want to review previous partially funded grants and consider offering more 

support.  It was agreed that we do not need to finish the school year with a large surplus.  

Board President, Deirdre O’Farrell offered to review previous requests and confer with Mr. 

Shook to see if there are other areas the IBPA Board can support financially. 

Jay VonCannon moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  The motion was seconded by Will 

Klunder and passed unanimously by the Board. 

IB Coordinator’s Report 

Mr. Shook reported that we received another Thank You from Mr. Gallagher’s study groups for 

our support by purchasing pizza for their meetings. 

Mr. Shook also reported that 126 freshmen students have accepted a position in the IB 

program next year. 



Mr. Shook announced that the new graduation requirements will be available as summer 

school classes this summer.  There were 33 sophomore students who expressed an interest in 

completing the classes during the summer so they will have 2 offerings of each class.  The 

Career Technical Education (CTE) class will be a Computer Applications class and there will be 

the Financial Literacy class.  Summer school will run Monday thru Thursday June 6 – June 23. 

Proposals/Requests for Funding 

There were no Proposals for Requests for Funding submitted for this meeting. 

New Business 

Positions for the new slate of officers were discussed and will be finalized at our next meeting 

on April 21, 2011.  We will need someone to work with Mary Shepherd over the next year and 

learn the ropes of creating the Newsletter so this person can take it over when she retires.  In 

addition, we will need a new Faculty Luncheon Chair.   

Old Business 

After some printing delays the newsletter will be in the mail today. 

Upcoming Events and Ideas 

April 5th – Informational Meeting on TOK, CAS and Extended Essay for Sophomores heading into 
their Junior year and their parents 

April 6th – Reality University  

April 26th -College Planning Meeting – new slate of officers will be presented 

May 15th – IB Senior Recognition in East Auditorium (2pm) 

May 16th- Senior Cookout 

May 17th – Senior Breakfast 

May 18th- Senior Graduation Practice followed by Graduation that evening. 

Adjourn 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:55pm. 

 The next meeting of the IBPA Board will be April 21, 2011 at 1:00pm in room E321. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mandy Jordan, IBPA Secretary 


